
Dates to Remember
Monday June 12, 2023
Kings Birthday Public Holiday

Friday June 23, 2023
Last Day of Term 2. Students dismissed 
at 2:30pm
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Respect for self, others, learning and environment.

June 2  , 2023

Newsletter

2023 CSEF Applications close 
June 23

If you have a Health Care Card 
you may be eligible for a CSEF 

payment. Applications close 
soon so come into the school 

office to collect your 
application form. Remember to 

bring your HCC with you

Did you know…
Did you know that not all deserts are 
hot or have sand? A Tundra is very 
similar to a desert, in that it rains very 
seldom and when it rains it’s only a little 
precipitation. 
In a Tundra there is also very little plant 
and animal life as the conditions are 
way too harsh for most plants and 
animals to survive. Unlike a ‘regular’ 
desert, a Tundra is cold, covered in ice 
and snow are often very windy and are 
located near the arctic circle.

From the Principal…

Welcome to another newsletter. There has been a lot of excitement recently with the 
announcement that the State Government’s budget includes our school project for the 
next financial year. The announcement was made to the school community today, 
during an assembly, by the Education Minister, Ms Natalie Hutchins.

Ms Hutchins confirmed the allocation of $1.9million to be used towards rebuilding the 
school oval including a running track, long jump pit, playground for students and 
dedicated areas for soccer, football and basketball.

The school is excited to see this development start and look forward to the next 
project to work towards.

It was my absolute pleasure to also acknowledge, in front of the Minister and local 
MP Pauline Richards, the gratitude and appreciation Mr Youngs and I have for our 
staff and wider community. Over the past three years, there has been a tremendous 
change filter throughout the school and these changes continue to deliver great 
results. Our team has continued to grow and develop into a collective group of 
passionate and dedicated educators, all working to improve the lives both 
academically and emotionally for all students.

Mr Youngs and I are very proud school leaders and we want to ensure all staff are 
appreciated for their support. Our families continue to work with the school which 
creates a fabulous support network for all students. Thank you everyone.

Term 2 continues to move fast. There are three short weeks left and they will be busy.

Monday 12th June – King’s birthday long weekend. No school.

Friday 23rd June – last day of school, 2:30pm dismissal.

Their Care will be available over the term break.

Attendance is of great concern at the moment. It is vitally important that parents 
support the school by ensuring students attend every day. It is disappointing to see 
students being collected early without good reason – all these minutes add up to lost 
learning time. Please support your child’s future by ensuring they are at school all 
day, every day.

 

Ross Carlson
 Principal



Minister Natalie Hutchins Visit
On Thursday June 1, The Minister for Education The Honorable Natalie Hutchins and 
the Cranbourne Member of Parliament Pauline Richards visited the school to 
announce the commencement on the oval redevelopment. The grant to redevelop the 
oval will see the entire oval redesigned and will include a running track, a smaller 
sports oval and a playground. The entire school community is excited for the 
improvements and the benefits that are to come!



Minister Natalie Hutchins Visit



Thank you

A big Thank you!

It takes an entire community to come together to 
support the growth and development of our children.
We are so thankful for the community members who 
donate tools to our students to engage in extra 
learning experiences.

Thank you to Frankie’s grandmother Jan for 
continuously searching marketplace for resources 
that provide our students with new experiences.

Our Art teacher Mrs Cope is excited to put these 
resources into her lessons.



Parent Helpers

We have been lucky enough to have multiple parent helpers come into the school to help 
out in various areas. We are so grateful for our parent helpers and thank them for their 
continued support throughout the year. Our aim is that parent helpers will strengthen the 
connection between school and the community. We hope that helping around the school is 
a rewarding experience for all our parent helpers and we look forward to the continued 
success of the parent helper program.

What have parent helpers been up to?

In the garden parent helpers have been weeding the garden beds, cleaning the duck 
enclosure and planting vegetable seedlings.
In the canteen parents helpers have been hard at work selling popcorn and organising and 
preparing lunch orders.
In the library, parent helpers have been covering books and organising the shelves.

If you would like to become a parent helper, please contact the school office on 5996-1142



Reminders

6

Remember to read 
with your children 

everyday

Mark your Calendars! 
Friday June 23, 2023

Last Day of Term - 2:30pm dismissal
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Friday Lunch Orders
Are you thinking of having a lunch order on Friday?
There are some simple steps to placing an order:

1. Write your name and class on a lunch order bag or envelope (If order is in an envelope include and extra 20 cents for a lunch order bag)

2. Note down the items you would like to order along with the price per item.

3. Add the prices up and write down the total on the lunch bag or envelope.

4. Put the money in the bag/envelope or pay by Eftpos at the school office

5. Hand your lunch order in at the office when you arrive at school

If you cannot hand it in on Lunch Order day, please hand it in the day before.



Community News



Community News



Community News


